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When the damsel heard these verses, she wept till her clothes were drenched and drew near the old woman, who said to her, 'Knowest thou such an
one?' And wept and said, 'He is my lord. Whence knowest thou him?' 'O my lady,' answered the old woman, 'sawst thou not the madman who came
hither yesterday with the old woman? He was thy lord. But this is no time for talk. When it is night, get thee to the top of the palace [and wait] on
the roof till thy lord come to thee and contrive for thy deliverance.' Then she gave her what she would of perfumes and returning to the
chamberlain, acquainted him with that which had passed, and he told the youth..Sons, The Merchant and his, i. 81..At this the accursed Iblis was
moved to delight and put his finger to his arse, whilst Meimoun danced and said, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour, soften the mode; (201) for, as delight,
entereth into my heart, it bewildereth my vital spirits.' So she took the lute and changing the mode, played a third air; then she returned to the first
and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? w. The Sharper and the Merchants dccccxv.Then the Khalif took him into his especial favour and married
him and bestowed largesse on him and lodged him with himself in the palace and made him of the chief of his boon-companions, and indeed he
was preferred with him above them and the Khalif advanced him over them all. Now they were ten in number, to wit, El Ijli and Er Recashi and
Ibdan and Hassan el Feresdec and El Lauz and Es Seker and Omar et Tertis and Abou Nuwas (34) and Abou Ishac en Nedim and Aboulhusn el
Khelia, and by each of them hangeth a story that is told in other than this book. And indeed Aboulhusn became high in honour with the Khalif and
favoured above all, so that he sat with him and the Lady Zubeideh bint el Casim and married the latter's treasuress, whose name was Nuzhet el
Fuad..When the king heard this, he said in himself "How like is this to my own story in the matter of the vizier and his slaughter! Had I not used
precaution, I had put him to death." And he bade Er Rehwan depart to his own house..Now she was righteous in all her dealings and swerved not
from one word; (3) so, when he saw that she consented not unto him, he misdoubted that she would tell his brother, when he returned from his
journey, and said to her, 'An thou consent not to this whereof I require thee, I will cause thee fall into suspicion and thou wilt perish.' Quoth she,
'Be God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) [judge] betwixt me and thee, and know that, shouldst thou tear me limb from limb, I would
not consent to that whereto thou biddest me.' His folly (4) persuaded him that she would tell her husband; so, of his exceeding despite, he betook
himself to a company of people in the mosque and told them that he had witnessed a man commit adultery with his brother's wife. They believed
his saying and took act of his accusation and assembled to stone her. Then they dug her a pit without the city and seating her therein, stoned her, till
they deemed her dead, when they left her..11. Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter (239).Accordingly, he made a banquet, and stationing
himself in the man's way, invited him and carried him to his house, where they sat down and ate and drank and abode in discourse. Presently, the
young man said to the other, 'I hear that thou hast with thee a slave-girl, whom thou desirest to sell.' And he answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my
lord, I have no mind to sell her!' Quoth the youth, 'I hear that she cost thee a thousand dinars, and I will give thee six hundred, to boot.' And the
other said, 'I sell her to thee [at that price].' So they fetched notaries, who drew up the contract of sale, and the young man counted out to the girl's
master half the purchase money, saying, 'Let her be with thee till I complete to thee the rest of the price and take my slave-girl.' The other
consented to this and took of him a bond for the rest of the money, and the girl abode with her master, on deposit..When the king heard this, he
said, 'This proof sufficeth me,' and rising forthright in the night, let bring the youth and the eunuch. Then he examined the former's throat with a
candle and saw [the scar where] it [had been] cut from ear to ear, and indeed the place had healed up and it was like unto a stretched-out thread.
Therewithal the king fell down prostrate to God, [in thanksgiving to Him] for that He had delivered the prince from all these perils and from the
stresses that he had undergone, and rejoiced with an exceeding joy for that he had wrought deliberately and had not made haste to slay him, in
which case sore repentance had betided him. As for the youth," continued the young treasurer, "he was not saved but because his term was
deferred, and on like wise, O king, is it with me; I too have a deferred term, which I shall attain, and a period which I shall accomplish, and I trust
in God the Most High that He will give me the victory over these wicked viziers.".Actions, Of the Issues of Good and Evil, i. 103..83. Adi ben Zeid
and the Princess Hind dclxviii.? ? ? ? ? Well-ground my polished sword is and thin and keen of edge And trenchant, eke, for smiting and long my
steel-barbed spear..? ? ? ? ? o. The Fifteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? j. The Enchanted Springs dlxxxii.O amir of justice, be kind to thy
subjects, iii. 24..So she took the hundred dinars and the piece of silk and returned to her dwelling, rejoicing, and went in to Aboulhusn and told him
what had befallen, whereupon he arose and rejoiced and girt his middle and danced and took the hundred dinars and the piece of silk and laid them
up. Then he laid out Nuzhet el Fuad and did with her even as she had done with him; after which he rent his clothes and plucked out his beard and
disordered his turban [and went forth] and gave not over running till he came in to the Khalif, who was sitting in the hall of audience, and he in this
plight, beating upon his breast. Quoth the Khalif to him, "What aileth thee, O Aboulhusn!" And he wept and said, "Would thy boon-companion had
never been and would his hour had never come!" "Tell me [thy case,]" said the Khalif; and Aboulhusn said, "O my lord, may thy head outlive
Nuzhet el Fuad!" Quoth the Khalif, "There is no god but God!" And he smote hand upon hand. Then he comforted Aboulhusn and said to him,
"Grieve not, for we will give thee a concubine other than she." And he bade the treasurer give him a hundred dinars and a piece of silk. So the
treasurer gave him what the Khalif bade him, and the latter said to him,"Go, lay her out and carry her forth and make her a handsome funeral." So
Aboulhusn took that which he had given him and returning to his house, rejoicing, went in to Nuzhet el Fuad and said to her, "Arise, for the wish is
accomplished unto us." So she arose and he laid before her the hundred dinars and the piece of silk, whereat she rejoiced, and they added the gold
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to the gold and the silk to the silk and sat talking and laughing at one another..When it was the fifth day, the fifth Vizier, whose name was Jehrbaur,
came in to the king and prostrating himself before him, said, "O king, it behoveth thee, if thou see or hear that one look on thy house, (111) that
thou put out his eyes. How then should it be with him whom thou sawest midmost thy house and on thy very bed, and he suspected with thy harem,
and not of thy lineage nor of thy kindred? Wherefore do thou away this reproach by putting him to death. Indeed, we do but urge thee unto this for
the assurance of thine empire and of our zeal for thy loyal counselling and of our love to thee. How can it be lawful that this youth should live for a
single hour?".? ? ? ? ? Since thou hast looked on her, mine eye, be easy, for by God Nor mote nor ailment needst thou fear nor evil accident..Would
we may live together, and when we come to die, i. 47..SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..? ? ? ? ? O morn, our loves that
sunder'st, a sweet and easeful life Thou dost for me prohibit, with thy regard austere..? ? ? ? ? Some with religion themselves concern and make it
their business all; Sitting, (53) they weep for the pains of hell and still for mercy bawl!.Officer's Story, The Eleventh, ii. 175..? ? ? ? ? Rail not at
the vicissitudes of Fate, For Fortune still spites those who her berate..? ? ? ? ? Awaken, O ye sleepers all, and profit, whilst it's here By what's
vouchsafed of fortune fair and life untroubled, clear..109. Abdallah the Fisherman and Abdallah the Merman dccclxxvii.When the appointed day
arrived, En Numan sent for Sherik and said to him, "Verily the first part of this day is past." And Sherik answered, "The king hath no recourse
against me till it be eventide." When it evened, there appeared one afar off and En Numan fell to looking upon him and on Sherik, and the latter
said to him, "Thou hast no right over me till yonder fellow come, for belike he is my man." As he spoke, up came the Tai in haste and En Numan
said "By Allah, never saw I [any] more generous than you two! I know not whether of you is the more generous, this one who became warrant for
thee in [danger of] death or thou who returnest unto slaughter." Then said he to Sherik, "What prompted thee to become warrant for him, knowing
that it was death?" And he said, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Generosity hath departed from viziers.'" Then said En Numan to the Tai, "And thou,
what prompted thee to return, knowing that therein was death and thine own destruction?" Quoth the Arab, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Fidelity hath
departed from the folk.'" And En Numan said, "By Allah, I will be the third of you, (173) lest it be said, 'Clemency hath departed from kings.'" So
he pardoned him and bade abolish the day of ill-omen; whereupon the Arab recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story
iv.Asleep and Awake, i. 5..El Abbas went in and passed from place to place and chamber to chamber, till he came to the chamber aforesaid and
espied the portrait of Mariyeh, whereupon he fell down in a swoon and the workmen went to his father and said to him, "Thy son El Abbas hath
swooned away." So the king came and finding the prince cast down, seated himself at his head and bathed his face with rose-water. After awhile he
revived and the king said to him, "God keep thee, (60) O my son! What hath befallen thee?" "O my father," answered the prince, "I did but look on
yonder picture and it bequeathed me a thousand regrets and there befell me that which thou seest." Therewithal the king bade fetch the [chief]
painter, and when he stood before him, he said to him, "Tell me of yonder portrait and what girl is this of the daughters of the kings; else will I take
thy head." "By Allah, O king," answered the painter, "I limned it not, neither know I who she is; but there came to me a poor man and looked at
me. So I said to him, 'Knowest thou the art of painting?' And he replied, 'Yes.' Whereupon I gave him the gear and said to him, 'Make us a rare
piece of work.' So he wrought yonder portrait and went away and I know him not neither have I ever set eyes on him save that day.".?STORY OF
THE CREDULOUS HUSBAND.Khelbes and his Wife and the Learned Man, i. 301..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xii.But she said,
'There is a thing wherewith we will make her confess, and all that is in her heart shall be discovered to thee.' 'What is that?' asked the king, and she
answered, 'I will bring thee a hoopoe's heart, (138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay upon her heart and question her of all thou wilt, and she
will discover this unto thee and show forth the truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and said to his nurse, 'Hasten and let none know of thee.' So
she arose and going in to the queen, said to her, 'I have done thine occasion and it is on this wise. This night the king will come in to thee and do
thou feign thyself asleep; and if he ask thee of aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.' The queen thanked her and the old woman went away
and fetching the hoopoe's heart, gave it to the king..When it was the second day, the second of the king's viziers, whose name was Beheroun, came
in to him and said, "God advance the king! This that yonder youth hath done is a grave matter and a foul deed and a heinous against the household
of the king." So Azadbekht bade fetch the youth, because of the saying of the vizier; and when he came into his presence, he said to him, "Out on
thee, O youth! Needs must I slay thee by the worst of deaths, for indeed thou hast committed a grave crime, and I will make thee a warning to the
folk." "O king," answered the youth, "hasten not, for the looking to the issues of affairs is a pillar of the realm and [a cause of] continuance and sure
stablishment for the kingship. Whoso looketh not to the issues of affairs, there befalleth him that which befell the merchant, and whoso looketh to
the issues of affairs, there betideth him of joyance that which betided the merchant's son." "And what is the story of the merchant and his son?"
asked the king. "O king," answered the youth,.The king marvelled, he and his company, and praised God the Most High for that he had come
thither; after which he turned to the eunuch and said to him, 'What is this youth thou hast with thee?' 'O king,' answered he, 'this is the son of a
nurse who belonged to us and we left him little. I saw him to-day and his mother said to me, 'Take him with thee.' So I brought him with me, that
he might be a servant to the king, for that he is an adroit and quickwitted youth.' Then the king fared on, he and his company, and the eunuch and
the youth with them, what while he questioned the former of Belehwan and his dealing with his subjects, and he answered, saying, 'As thy head
liveth, O king, the folk with him are in sore straits and not one of them desireth to look on him, gentle or simple.'."Know, O my lord," answered
she, "that I am a maiden oppressed of my father, for that he misspeaketh of me and saith to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it befitteth not that thou
wear rich clothes; for thou and the slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no distinguishing thee from them.' Now he is a rich man, having wealth
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galore, [and saith not on this wise but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is loath to marry me,] lest he
be put to somewhat of charge in my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath been bountiful to him and he is a man puissant in his time and lacking
nothing of the goods of the world." "Who is thy father," asked the young merchant, "and what is his condition?" And she replied, "He is the Chief
Cadi of the Supreme Court, under whose hand are all the Cadis who administer justice in this city.".? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again
dlxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Calender's Story xxxix.? ? ? ? ? An if my substance fail, no one there is will succour me,.Now there was in the house
a ram, with which the Persian used to butt, and when he saw what the woman did, he thought she would butt with him; so he broke his halter and
running at her, butted her and broke her head. She fell on her back and cried out; whereupon the Persian started up from sleep in haste and seeing
the singing-girl [cast down on her back] and the singer with his yard on end, said to the latter, 'O accursed one, doth not what thou hast already
done suffice thee?' Then he beat him soundly and opening the door, put him out in the middle of the night..Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and
repairing to the nurse's house, found her clad in apparel other (100) than that which she had been wont to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and
said to her, "Whence hadst thou this dress, than which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh," answered the nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten
(101) no good save of thy mistress; but, by Allah, had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had done [that which was my right], for that she did with
me what thou knowest (102) and bade the eunuch beat me, without offence of me committed; wherefore do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I
bestirred myself with her, hath made me quit of her and her humours, for that he hath clad me in this habit and given me two hundred and fifty
dinars and promised me the like thereof every year and charged me serve none of the folk.".By Allah, come ye forth to me, for lo, I'm come to you
I May he who's wronged the victory get and God defend the right! (70).? ? ? ? ? Forbear thy verse-making, O thou that harbourest in the camp, Lest
to the gleemen thou become a name of wonderment..Abou Sabir, Story of, i. 90..Officer's Story, The Fourth, ii. 142..? ? ? ? ? It had sufficed me,
had thy grace with verses come to me; My expectation still on thee in the foredawns was bent..? ? ? ? ? Raiment of silk and sendal, too, he brought
to us for gift, And me in marriage sought therewith; yet, all his pains despite,.So he rose from his sleep and finding himself in his own saloon and
his mother by him, misdoubted of his wit and said to her, "By Allah, O my mother, I saw myself in a dream in a palace, with slave-girls and
servants about me and in attendance upon me, and I sat upon the throne of the Khalifate and ruled. By Allah, O my mother, this is what I saw, and
verily it was not a dream!" Then he bethought himself awhile and said, "Assuredly, I am Aboulhusn el Khelia, and this that I saw was only a
dream, and [it was in a dream that] I was made Khalif and commanded and forbade." Then he bethought himself again and said, "Nay, but it was
no dream and I am no other than the Khalif, and indeed I gave gifts and bestowed dresses of honour." Quoth his mother to him, "O my son, thou
sportest with thy reason: thou wilt go to the hospital and become a gazing-stock. Indeed, that which thou hast seen is only from the Devil and it was
a delusion of dreams, for whiles Satan sporteth with men's wits in all manner ways.".Her verses pleased the kings of the Jinn and they said, 'By
Allah, thou sayst sooth!' Then she rose to her feet, with the lute in her hand, and played and sang, whilst the Jinn and the Sheikh Aboultawaif
danced. Then the latter came up to her and gave her a carbuncle he had taken from the hidden treasure of Japhet, son of Noah (on whom be peace),
and which was worth the kingdom of the world; its light was as the light of the sun and he said to her, 'Take this and glorify thyself withal over
(233) the people of the world.' She kissed his hand and rejoiced in the jewel and said, 'By Allah, this beseemeth none but the Commander of the
Faithful.'.? ? ? ? ? Thine approof which shall clothe me in noblest attire And my rank in the eyes of the people raise high..60. Haroun Er Reshid and
Zubeideh in the Bath dcxlviii.Ilan Shah and Abou Temam, Story of, i. 126..So he was concerned with an exceeding concern for his lack of travel
and discovered this to his father, who said to him, "O my son, why do I see thee chagrined?" And he answered, "I would fain travel." Quoth
Aboulhusn, "O my son, none travelleth save those whose occasion is urgent and those who are compelled thereunto [by need]. As for thee, O my
son, thou enjoyest ample fortune; so do thou content thyself with that which God hath given thee and be bounteous [unto others], even as He hath
been bounteous unto thee; and afflict not thyself with the toil and hardship of travel, for indeed it is said that travel is a piece of torment." (5) But
the youth said, "Needs must I travel to Baghdad, the abode of peace.".Quoth Shefikeh, "My mistress hath occasion for thee; so come thou with me
and I will engage to restore thee to thy dwelling in weal and safety." But the nurse answered, saying, "Indeed, her palace is become forbidden (103)
to me and never again will I enter therein, for that God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) of His favour and bounty hath rendered me
independent of her." So Shefikeh returned to her mistress and acquainted her with the nurse's words and that wherein she was of affluence;
whereupon Mariyeh confessed the unseemliness of her dealing with her and repented, whenas repentance profited her not; and she abode in that her
case days and nights, whilst the fire of longing flamed in her heart..Merchant and the King, The Old Woman, the, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? Tis gazed at for
its slender swaying shape And cherished for its symmetry and sheen..? ? ? ? ? I wander seeking East and West for you, and every time Unto a camp
I come, I'm told, "They've fared away again.".Then there reigned after them an understanding king, who was just, keen-witted and accomplished
and loved stories, especially those which chronicle the doings of kings and sultans, and he found [in the treasuries of the kings who had foregone
him] these marvellous and rare and delightful stories, [written] in the thirty volumes aforesaid. So he read in them a first book and a second and a
third and [so on] to the last of them, and each book pleased him more than that which forewent it, till he came to the end of them. Then he
marvelled at that which he had read [therein] of stories and discourse and witty traits and anecdotes and moral instances and reminiscences and
bade the folk copy them and publish them in all lands and climes; wherefore their report was bruited abroad and the people named them "The
marvels and rarities of the Thousand Nights and One Night." This is all that hath come down to us of [the history of] this book, and God is
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All-Knowing. (196).? ? ? ? ? Beard of the old he-goat, the one-eyed, what shall be My saying of a knave, his fashion and degree?.When
Bekhtzeman heard this, he awoke from his heedlessness and said, 'Extolled be the perfection of God the Great! O king, this is my case and my
story, nothing added and nought diminished, for I am King Bekhtzeman and all this happened to me; wherefore I will seek the gate of God['s
mercy] and repent unto Him.' So he went forth to one of the mountains and there worshipped God awhile, till one night, as he slept, one appeared to
him in a dream and said to him, 'O Bekhtzeman, God accepteth thy repentance and openeth on thee [the gate of succour] and will further thee
against thine enemy.' When he was certified of this in the dream, he arose and turned back, intending for his own city; and when he drew near
thereunto, he saw a company of the king's retainers, who said to him, 'Whence art thou? We see that thou art a stranger and fear for thee from this
king, for that every stranger who enters this city, he destroys him, of his fear of King Bekhtzeman.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'None shall hurt him nor
advantage him save God the Most High.' And they answered, saying, 'Indeed, he hath a vast army and his heart is fortified in the multitude of his
troops.'.There was once a king named Suleiman Shah, who was goodly of polity and judgment, and he had a brother who died and left a daughter.
So Suleiman Shah reared her on the goodliest wise and the girl grew up, endowed with reason and perfection, nor was there in her time a fairer than
she. Now the king had two sons, one of whom he had appointed in himself that he would marry her withal, and the other purposed in himself that
he would take her. The elder son's name was Belehwan and that of the younger Melik Shah, and the girl was called Shah Khatoun..So he sat down
at the sharper's head, and said to him, 'Know, O Razi, that I will not leave thee till after ten days and their nights, wherein I will wake and sleep by
thy grave. So arise and be not a fool.' But he answered him not and El Merouzi [drew his knife and] fell to sticking it into the other's hands and feet,
thinking to make him move; but [he stirred not and] he presently grew weary of this and concluded that the sharper was dead in good earnest.
[However, he still misdoubted of the case] and said in himself, 'This fellow is dissembling, so he may enjoy all the money.' Therewith he addressed
himself to prepare him [for burial] and bought him perfumes and what [not else] was needed. Then they brought him to the washing-place and El
Merouzi came to him and heating water till it boiled and bubbled and a third of it was wasted, (40) fell to pouring it on his skin, so that it turned red
and blue and blistered; but he abode still on one case [and stirred not]..As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings
before thee and their women have played them false, for all they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more
abounding in troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life
long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of
women and of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee
[somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these
latter." "How so?" asked the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related
to a company and spoke as follows:.141. Haroun er Reshid and the Arab Girl dclxxxv.For the uses of food I was fashioned and made, ii. 223..How
long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? iii. 42..128. The Ferryman of the Nile and the Hermit cccclxxix.11. The Hermits
cxlviii.22. El Hejjaj and the three Young Mem ccccxxxiv.So El Aziz sent after his son and acquainted him with that which had passed; whereupon
El Abbas called for four-and-twenty males and half a score horses [and as many camels] and loaded the mules with pieces of silk and rags of
leather and boxes of camphor and musk and the camels [and horses] with chests of gold and silver. Moreover, he took the richest of the stuffs and
wrapping them in pieces of gold-striped silk, laid them on the heads of porters, and they fared on with the treasures till they reached the King of
Baghdad's palace, whereupon all who were present dismounted in honour of El Abbas and escorting him to the presence of King Ins ben Cais,
displayed unto the latter all that they had with them of things of price. The king bade carry all this into the harem and sent for the Cadis and the
witnesses, who drew up the contract and married Mariyeh to Prince El Abbas, whereupon the latter commanded to [slaughter] a thousand head of
sheep and five hundred buffaloes. So they made the bride-feast and bade thereto all the tribes of the Arabs, Bedouins and townsfolk, and the tables
abode spread for the space of ten days..? ? ? ? ? Kohl (159) in its native country, too, is but a kind of stone; Cast out and thrown upon the ways, it
lies unvalued quite;.142. El Asmai and the three Girls of Bassora dclxxxvi.Whenas mine eyes behold thee not, that day, iii. 47..When the morning
morrowed, they found themselves reduced to a fourth part of their number and there was not one of them had dismounted from his horse. So they
made sure of destruction and Hudheifeh came out between the ranks (now he was reckoned for a thousand cavaliers) and cried out, saying,
"Harkye, my masters of Baghdad! Let none come forth to me but your Amir, so I may talk with him and he with me; and he shall meet me in single
combat and I will meet him, and may he who is void of offence come off safe!" Then he repeated his speech and said, "Why do I not hear your
Amir return me an answer?" But Saad, the amir of the army of Baghdad, [replied not to him], and indeed his teeth chattered in his head, whenas he
heard him summon him to single combat..THE TEN VIZIERS; OR THE HISTORY OF KING AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON. (94).? ? ? ? ? My
secret is disclosed, the which I strove to hide; Of thee and of thy love enough have I abyed..? ? ? ? ? I supplicate Him, who parted us and doomed
Our separation, that we may meet again..? ? ? ? ? Thou layst on me a load too great to bear, and thus thou dost But that my burdens I may bind and
so towards thee fare..Then they arose and went up to the palace, whereupon the trays of food were brought and they ate and drank; after which
quoth Queen Es Shuhba, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to us, by way of thankoffering for thy deliverance, and favour us with that which shall solace our minds,
for that indeed my mind hath been occupied with thee.' Quoth Tuhfeh 'Hearkening and obedience, O my lady.' So she improvised and sang the
following verses:.Now, when the draper saw the turban-cloth, he resolved to put away his wife and waited but till he should get together that which
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was obligatory on him of the dowry and what not else, (56) for fear of her people. When the old woman arose in the morning, she took the young
man and carried him to the draper's house. The wife opened the door to her and the ill-omened old woman entered with him and said to the lady,
"Go, fetch that which thou wouldst have fine-drawn and give it to my son." So saying, she locked the door on her, whereupon the young man
forced her and did his occasion of her and went forth. Then said the old woman to her, "Know that this is my son and that he loved thee with an
exceeding love and was like to lose his life for longing after thee. So I practised on thee with this device and came to thee with this turban-cloth,
which is not thy husband's, but my son's. Now have I accomplished my desire; so do thou trust in me and I will put a trick on thy husband for the
setting thee right with him, and thou wilt be obedient to me and to him and to my son." (57) And the wife answered, saying, "It is well. Do so.".? ?
? ? ? His eyelids' sorcery from mine eyes hath banished sleep; since he From me departed, nought see I except a drowsy fair. (137).158. Ali
Noureddin and the Frank King's Daughter dccclxiii.? ? ? ? ? Fain, fain would I forget thy love. Alack, my heart denies To be consoled, and 'gainst
thy wrath nought standeth me in stead..Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..Tuhfeh entered the bath, after she had put
off her clothes, and behold, the basin thereof was overlaid with gold set with pearls and red rubies and green emeralds and other jewels; so she
extolled the perfection of God the Most High and hallowed Him for the magnificence of that which she saw of the attributes of that bath. Then she
made her ablutions in that basin and pronouncing the Magnification of Prohibition, (207) prayed the morning prayer and what else had escaped her
of prayers; (208) after which she went out and walked in that garden among jessamine and lavender and roses and camomile and gillyflowers and
thyme and violets and sweet basil, till she came to the door of the pavilion aforesaid and sat down therein, pondering that which should betide Er
Reshid after her, whenas he should come to her pavilion and find her not. She abode sunken in the sea of her solicitude, till presently sleep took her
and she slept.So the folk gathered together to them and blamed the lackpenny and said to him, 'Give him the price of that which thou hast eaten.'
Quoth he, 'I gave him a dirhem before I entered the shop;' and the cook said, 'Be everything I sell this day forbidden (15) to me, if he gave me so
much as the name of a piece of money! By Allah, he gave me nought, but ate my food and went out and [would have] made off, without aught [said
I]' 'Nay,' answered the lackpenny, 'I gave thee a dirhem,' and he reviled the cook, who returned his abuse; whereupon he dealt him a cuff and they
gripped and grappled and throttled each other. When the folk saw them on this wise, they came up to them and said to them, 'What is this strife
between you, and no cause for it?' 'Ay, by Allah,' replied the lackpenny, 'but there is a cause for it, and the cause hath a tail!' Whereupon, 'Yea, by
Allah,' cried the cook, 'now thou mindest me of thyself and thy dirhem! Yes, he gave me a dirhem and [but] a quarter of the price is spent. Come
back and take the rest of the price of thy dirhem.' For that he understood what was to do, at the mention of the tail; and I, O my brother," added
Aboulhusn, "my story hath a cause, which I will tell thee.".Therewithal, O my brother, the locust fell to going round about among the company of
the birds, but saw nought resembling the hawk in bulk and body save the kite and deemed well of her. So she brought the hawk and the kite
together and counselled the former to make friends with the latter. Now it chanced that the hawk fell sick and the kite abode with him a long while
[and tended him] till he recovered and became whole and strong; wherefore he thanked her [and she departed from him]. But after awhile the
hawk's sickness returned to him and he needed the kite's succour. So the locust went out from him and was absent from him a day, after which she
returned to him with a[nother] locust, (53) saying, "I have brought thee this one." When the hawk saw her, he said, "God requite thee with good!
Indeed, thou hast done well in the quest and hast been subtle in the choice.".? ? ? ? ? This is my saying; apprehend its purport, then, and know I
may in no wise yield consent to that thou dost opine..?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His Sons..78. The Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's Wife
cccxc.Mariyeh, El Abbas and, iii. 53..When Abou Temam returned with [news of] the accomplishment of his errand and brought the presents and
the letter, King Ilan Shah rejoiced in this and redoubled in showing him honour and made much of him. Some days thereafterward, the king of
Turkestan sent his daughter and she went in to King Ilan Shah, who rejoiced in her with an exceeding joy and Abou Temam's worth was exalted in
his sight. When the viziers saw this, they redoubled in envy and despite and said, 'An we contrive us not a device to rid us of this man, we shall
perish of rage.' So they bethought them [and agreed upon] a device they should practise..When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute
from her hand and wept, whilst the old man wept for her weeping. Then she fell down in a swoon and presently coming to herself, filled the cup
and drinking it off, gave the old man to drink, after which she took the lute and breaking out into song, chanted the following verses:.Dethroned
King whose Kingdom and Good were restored to him, The, i. 285..Now King Azadbekht's wife was big with child and the pains of labour took her
in the mountain; so they alighted at the mountain-foot, by a spring of water, and she gave birth to a boy as he were the moon. Behrjaur his mother
pulled off a gown of gold-inwoven brocade and wrapped the child therein, and they passed the night [in that place], what while she gave him suck
till the morning. Then said the king to her, "We are hampered by this child and cannot abide here nor can we carry him with us; so methinks we
were better leave him here and go, for Allah is able to send him one who shall take him and rear him." So they wept over him exceeding sore and
left him beside the spring, wrapped in the gown of brocade: then they laid at his head a thousand dinars in a bag and mounting their horses,
departed, fleeing..As I was passing one day in the market, I found that a thief had broken into the shop of a money-changer and taken thence a
casket, with which he had made off to the burial-grounds. So I followed him thither [and came up to him, as] he opened the casket and fell
a-looking into it; whereupon I accosted him, saying, "Peace be on thee!" And he was startled at me. Then I left him and went away from him..His
love on him took pity and wept for his dismay, ii. 210..18. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous ccclxiv.The master of police held his hand from him,
saying, "Belike he is of the kinsmen of the Commander of the Faithful," and said to the second, "Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him
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whose rank (75) time abaseth not, and if it descend (76) one day, it will assuredly return [to its former height]; thou seest the folk [crowd] in troops
to the light of his fire, some standing around it and some sitting." So the master of the police refrained from slaying him and said to the third, "Who
art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him who plungeth through the ranks (77) with his might and correcteth (78) them with the sword, (79) so that
they stand straight; (80) his feet are not loosed from the stirrup, (81) whenas the horsemen on the day of battle are weary." So the master of police
held his hand from him also, saying, "Belike, he is the son of a champion of the Arabs.".It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked
in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish; but the wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any,
and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and it chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime
servant], was king. So he came in the night to the gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place
there..? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest Lady's Story (237) lxiv.? ? ? ? ? s. The House with the Belvedere dccccxcv.'There was once, of old time, a hawk who
made himself a nest hard by that of a locust, and the latter gloried in his neighbourhood and betaking herself to him, saluted him and said, "O my
lord and chief of the birds, indeed the nearness unto thee delighteth me and thou honourest me with thy neighbourhood and my soul is fortified
with thee." The hawk thanked her for this and there ensued friendship between them. One day, the locust said to the hawk, "O chief of the birds,
how cometh it that I see thee alone, solitary, having with thee no friend of thy kind of the birds, to whom thou mayst incline in time of easance and
of whom thou mayst seek succour in time of stress? Indeed, it is said, 'Man goeth about seeking the ease of his body and the preservation of his
strength, and in this there is nought more necessary to him than a friend who shall be the completion of his gladness and the mainstay of his life and
on whom shall be his dependence in his stress and in his ease.' Now I, albeit I ardently desire thy weal in that which beseemeth thy condition, yet
am I weak [and unable] unto that which the soul craveth; but, if thou wilt give me leave, I will seek out for thee one of the birds who shall be
conformable unto thee in thy body and thy strength." And the hawk said, "I commit this to thee and rely upon thee therein.".? ? ? ? ? n. The Man
and his Wilful Wife dcxxviii.When the evening evened, the king summoned his vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story. So he said, "It is
well. Know, O king, that.When the king heard this from the youth, his anger subsided; so he bade restore him to the prison, and the folk dispersed
that day..God [judge] betwixt me and her lord! Away With her he flees me and I follow aye..Girl, The Journeyman and the, ii. 17.
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